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fact that at any time (either prior to, 
on, or subsequent to the effective date) 
the registered or inscribed owner there-
of may have, or appears to have, as-
signed, transferred, or otherwise dis-
posed of any such security. 

(c) When a transaction results in the 
blocking of funds at a financial institu-
tion pursuant to this section and a 
party to the transaction believes the 
funds have been blocked due to mis-
taken identity, that party may seek to 
have such funds unblocked pursuant to 
the administrative procedures set forth 
in § 501.806 of this chapter. 

§ 538.202 Effect of transfers violating 
the provisions of this part. 

(a) Any transfer after the effective 
date, which is in violation of any provi-
sion of this part or of any regulation, 
order, directive, ruling, instruction, li-
cense, or other authorization here-
under and involves any property or in-
terest in property blocked pursuant to 
§ 538.201 is null and void and shall not 
be the basis for the assertion or rec-
ognition of any interest in or right, 
remedy, power or privilege with respect 
to such property or property interests. 

(b) No transfer before the effective 
date shall be the basis for the assertion 
or recognition of any right, remedy, 
power, or privilege with respect to, or 
interest in, any property or interest in 
property blocked pursuant to § 538.201, 
unless the person with whom such 
property is held or maintained, prior to 
such date, had written notice of the 
transfer or by any written evidence had 
recognized such transfer. 

(c) Unless otherwise provided, an ap-
propriate license or other authoriza-
tion issued by or pursuant to the direc-
tion or authorization of the Director of 
the Office of Foreign Assets Control be-
fore, during, or after a transfer shall 
validate such transfer or render it en-
forceable to the same extent that it 
would be valid or enforceable but for 
the provisions of the International 
Emergency Economic Powers Act, this 
part, and any regulation, order, direc-
tive, ruling, instruction, or license 
issued hereunder. 

(d) Transfers of property which oth-
erwise would be null and void or unen-
forceable by virtue of the provisions of 
this section shall not be deemed to be 

null and void or unenforceable as to 
any person with whom such property 
was held or maintained (and as to such 
person only) in cases in which such per-
son is able to establish to the satisfac-
tion of the Director of the Office of 
Foreign Assets Control each of the fol-
lowing: 

(1) Such transfer did not represent a 
willful violation of the provisions of 
this part by the person with whom such 
property was held or maintained; 

(2) The person with whom such prop-
erty was held or maintained did not 
have reasonable cause to know or sus-
pect, in view of all the facts and cir-
cumstances known or available to such 
person, that such transfer required a li-
cense or authorization by or pursuant 
to this part and was not so licensed or 
authorized, or if a license or authoriza-
tion did purport to cover the transfer, 
that such license or authorization had 
been obtained by misrepresentation of 
a third party or the withholding of ma-
terial facts or was otherwise fraudu-
lently obtained; and 

(3) The person with whom such prop-
erty was held or maintained filed with 
the Office of Foreign Assets Control a 
report setting forth in full the cir-
cumstances relating to such transfer 
promptly upon discovery that: 

(i) Such transfer was in violation of 
the provisions of this part or any regu-
lation, ruling, instruction, license, or 
other direction or authorization here-
under; or 

(ii) Such transfer was not licensed or 
authorized by the Director of the Office 
of Foreign Assets Control; or 

(iii) If a license did purport to cover 
the transfer, such license had been ob-
tained by misrepresentation of a third 
party or the withholding of material 
facts or was otherwise fraudulently ob-
tained. 

NOTE TO PARAGRAPH (d): The filing of a re-
port in accordance with the provisions of 
paragraph (d)(3) of this section shall not be 
deemed evidence that the terms of para-
graphs (d)(1) and (2) of this section have been 
satisfied. 

(e) Unless licensed or authorized pur-
suant to this part, any attachment, 
judgment, decree, lien, execution, gar-
nishment, or other judicial process is 
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null and void with respect to any prop-
erty or interest in property blocked 
pursuant to § 538.201. 

§ 538.203 Holding of funds in interest- 
bearing accounts; investment and 
reinvestment. 

(a) Except as provided in paragraphs 
(c) or (d) of this section, or as other-
wise directed by the Office of Foreign 
Assets Control, any U.S. person hold-
ing funds, such as currency, bank de-
posits, or liquidated financial obliga-
tions, subject to § 538.201(a) shall hold 
or place such funds in a blocked inter-
est-bearing account located in the 
United States. 

(b)(1) For purposes of this section, 
the term blocked interest-bearing account 
means a blocked account: 

(i) In a federally-insured U.S. bank, 
thrift institution, or credit union, pro-
vided the funds are earning interest at 
rates which are commercially reason-
able; or 

(ii) With a broker or dealer registered 
with the Securities and Exchange Com-
mission under the Securities Exchange 
Act of 1934, provided the funds are in-
vested in a money market fund or in 
U.S. Treasury Bills. 

(2) For purposes of this section, a 
rate is commercially reasonable if it is 
the rate currently offered to other de-
positors on deposits or instruments of 
comparable size and maturity. 

(3) Funds held or placed in a blocked 
account pursuant to this paragraph (b) 
may not be invested in instruments the 
maturity of which exceeds 180 days. If 
interest is credited to a separate 
blocked account or sub-account, the 
name of the account party on each ac-
count must be the same. 

(c) Blocked funds held in instruments 
the maturity of which exceeds 180 days 
at the time the funds become subject 
to § 538.201 may continue to be held 
until maturity in the original instru-
ment, provided any interest, earnings, 
or other proceeds derived therefrom are 
paid into a blocked interest-bearing ac-
count in accordance with paragraph (b) 
or (d) of this section. 

(d) Blocked funds held in accounts or 
instruments outside the United States 
at the time the funds become subject 
to § 538.201 may continue to be held in 
the same type of accounts or instru-

ments, provided the funds earn interest 
at rates which are commercially rea-
sonable. 

(e) This section does not create an af-
firmative obligation for the holder of 
blocked tangible property, such as 
chattels or real estate, or of other 
blocked property, such as debt or eq-
uity securities, to sell or liquidate such 
property at the time the property be-
comes subject to § 538.201. However, the 
Office of Foreign Assets Control may 
issue licenses permitting or directing 
such sales in appropriate cases. 

(f) Funds subject to this section may 
not be held, invested, or reinvested in a 
manner which provides immediate fi-
nancial or economic benefit or access 
to the Government of Sudan or its en-
tities, nor may their holder cooperate 
in or facilitate the pledging or other 
attempted use as collateral of blocked 
funds or other assets. 

§ 538.204 Prohibited importation of 
goods or services from Sudan. 

Except as otherwise authorized, the 
importation into the United States, di-
rectly or indirectly, of any goods or 
services of Sudanese origin, other than 
information or informational mate-
rials, is prohibited. 

§ 538.205 Prohibited exportation and 
reexportation of goods, technology, 
or services to Sudan. 

Except as otherwise authorized, the 
exportation or reexportation, directly 
or indirectly, to Sudan of any goods, 
technology (including technical data, 
software, or other information) or serv-
ices from the United States or by a 
United States person, wherever lo-
cated, or requiring the issuance of a li-
cense by a Federal agency, is prohib-
ited. 

[66 FR 36688, July 12, 2001] 

§ 538.206 Prohibited facilitation. 

Except as otherwise authorized, the 
facilitation by a United States person, 
including but not limited to brokering 
activities, of the exportation or re-
exportation of goods, technology, or 
services from Sudan to any destina-
tion, or to Sudan from any location, is 
prohibited. 
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